Camp Minutes January 8, 2010

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

             
Taylor-Wilson Camp #10  www.taylorwilsonsuv.com
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Present:  13 members, 2 guest – Meeting held at The Depot Grille.

1.  Meeting called to order by Comdr. Mark Day; Opening prayer by Chap. K Shroyer; singing "Battle Hymn of the Republic"; the Pledge of Allegiance.  Message from the Patriotic Instructor -  T. Ake on the events surrounding the "Trent Affair". 

2.  Treasurers report.  Current balance is $8,607.19 earmarked for POW Monument  and $1,176.59 in the discretionary fund.  Current membership is 21.  Most dues are now collected for 2010.

3.  Graves Registration:  C. Potter reported that in November the rededication of the Fulton gravestone in the Dixon Cemetery and the [Yankee Pete]  William Peate stone in the Concord Presbyterian Church took place.  Also, that the work to correct the names on the Poplar Grove graves will continue.

4.  Monument Committee:  Changes to the original contract with G. Casteel to sculpt the POW Monument have been made.  This satisfied the committee regarding concern of  the members personal liability on none payment, should sufficient funds not be raised.  The committee recommends the revised contract be signed once the final wording is incorporated into the original contract.  The camp voted to approve the signing of this contract.

5.  New Business:   The Lincoln birthday dinner currently has 22 signed up.  A decision on where it will take place since the former restaurant is not available.

· A brochure and discussion on the Department of Maryland - Harpers Ferry, West Virginia 123 Annual Department Encampment  April 24, 2010 took place.

· The 3rd Annual Central Virginia Civil War Heritage Ball, March 27th 2010 brochure was handed out and discussed.

· The 14th Annual Liberty University Civil War Seminar:  "Jine the Cavalry!"  March 26~29 brochure was handed out and discussed.  Members will receive a $10 discount if signing up before March 1.  

· K. Rowlette spoke on the Grand Opening of the new Civil War Chaplin's Museum on the Liberty University site, Jan 23, 2010.  A luncheon will follow with a guest speaker.
· C. Potter reminded members of a talk to take place at Westminster Canterbury and also that on March 6th, the Lynchburg College film on the Battle of Lynchburg will be presented.  

7.  The Initiation of New Member Brother Greg Martin took place

8.  Instillation of New Officers took place.  New Positions are:


Commander: Kevin Shroyer

Sr. Vice:  Kenny Rowlette


Jr. Vice:  Ray Dinstal


Secretary /Treasurer:  Ron Johnson


Camp Counsel #1:  Mark Day

Camp Counsel #2:  Tim Ake


Camp Counsel #3:  Cliff Potter:

Patriotic Instructor:  Time Ake


Chaplain:   Charlie Driscoll


Historian:  Mark Day


Camp Counselor:  Clif Potter

New Commander K. Shroyer gave a short talk and presented outgoing Commander, Mark Day, two gifts in recognition of his service.

Respectfully submitted :   Ron Johnson, Camp Secretary/Treasurer

Next Meeting:  March 4, 2010  Depot Grille @ 6:30 p.m.
